Mr. Carl Walters
Supervisor
Town of Guilderland
Town Hall
Albany County, Route 20
Guilderland. New York 12084

January 31, 1978

Dear Carl:

Town provided recreation facilities in McKownville have long been sought and have for a longer time been needed. By the hard work of John Smircich and others it has now been made clear which steps need be taken for the use of McKownville reservoir for ice skating. These steps were thoroughly discussed at a meeting at Town Hall on January 30th; I would be pleased to review the meeting for you, and at your convenience.

Dennis Moore and Ruth Lawlor agreed to prepare the information concerning the budget costs and legal obligations from using the reservoir for ice skating. The information is to be made available before the next Town Board meeting. The budget costs were thought to be small and could be met from the monies pledged to provide the artificial rink on Dilenbeck Drive. The legal obligations were thought to be fulfilled by requesting the Town's insurance agent to extend the coverage of the Town's policies.

Therefore, please be advised that I am requesting on behalf of the residents of McKownville that you place the "matter of ice skating on the McKownville reservoir" on the Town Board agenda for the next meeting, February 14th, 1978.

I hope that I can count on your support for this recreational use of the McKownville reservoir.

Sincerely,

Donald J. Reeb, Ph.D.

President

McKownville Improvement Association

cc: k/m/t